

Nov 8, 2023

Meeting called to order at: 7:05

Attendance

E-board Members:

President: Colt Bristow

1st VP: Jeff Weind

2nd VP: Doug Burchill

3rd VP: Emily River

Race Referee: CJ Hobbs

Novice Representative: Damon Poor

Riders Representative: Don Williams

Secretary: Mallory Dobbs

Treasurer: Carla Kim, Neil Heineman

Guests:

BOD Members:

Mark DeGross

Craig Johnson

Treasurer's report

- Not present

Committee reports

Board Members' Reports

President - Colt Bristow

- Schedule will be published Saturday
- 2 Fast will do NRS
- 2nd to last weekend in June will be ridge round, also last weekend prior to MotoAmerica
- Neither Friday before the rounds at Pacific are motorcycle days. They are cars days. Said that if they open up that we want them or 2 fast wants them
- Fridays before ridge rounds will be track days
- 50th Anniversary celebration at Pacific but trying to work around the drag nights.
- Maybe we do double points for some of our rounds to drive participation
- Last time I heard from Neil 100k in bank
 - 5k to medic one for close out
 - 11k for revenue share for track days
 - 2k in outstanding items to pay

- Contracts for next year are signed
- Maybe make a fancy 50th anniversary logo for all year, make memorabilia, spend some extra marketing dollars.
- Community driven for 50th

1st VP - Jeff Weind

- Talked to Russ to get started on crash and transport data, haven't received it yet.
- Coordinating with Alex Taylor regarding the schedule for both OMRRA and WMRRA. He thinks he can have more time and more classes in the schedule
 - Colt: In previous experience, their saturday schedule is too tight and they underestimate the time their races take.

2nd VP - Doug Burchill

- Venues for the WMRRA banquet
 - Auburn Convention Center
 - Only has february dates
 - White River
 - Has January dates
- I am going to put everything into a spreadsheet and find out the best bang for our buck
- Will likely be around \$6,700 total
- Going to do a site visit tomorrow.

3rd VP - Emily River

- Waiting on confirmation for dates of races and the fees to finalize the MSR events.
 - Colt: pricing discussion at the next meeting
 - CJ: We normally talk about it at the rules committee meeting.
 - Colt: We probably won't mess with fees yet. Not sure what our insurance is going to shake out to be just yet.

Club Secretary - Mallory Dobbs

- I just need the race schedule and the classes we are running so I can submit contingency

Referee - CJ Hobbs

- I am going to put things into rulebook doc for rules committee.
- Need to figure out a date for that.
- People are wanting the SH class rules legal for 600 as well, need to discuss that at the committee meeting.
 - Colt: When are you thinking about doing the meeting?
 - CJ: Before christmas

Novice Rep - Damon Poor

- Nothing new to report

Riders Rep - Don Williams

- Sent out an email for the injured rider fund SOP. Please look that over to discuss at the next meeting
- Rider support document also needs to be talked about.
- Tighten up track data and what we are doing with it.

Good of WMRRA

- BOD - Craig Johnson
- BOD - Mark DeGross
- BOD - Jeff Lane

Meeting adjourned at: 7:40